

www.kingslocal.net

KINGS LOCAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

September 22, 2017







Upcoming Events

Sept. 27— Kings Homecoming 5K & Mile Fun Run, 6:15 p.m., Kings Stadium.

Sept. 29— Kings Homecoming Parade, 5:30 p.m., Parade route runs from KME to KJH.

Oct. 10— Kings Board of Education Work Session, 5:30 p.m., KEC Conference Room 2.

Oct. 17— Kings Board of Education Regular Meeting, 6:30 p.m., KEC Conference Room 2.

Oct. 13— District In-Service Day, NO SCHOOL.

More event information can be found at: http://kingslocal.tandemcal.com/index.php

The Academic Calendar for 2018-2019 is now available!

Click here



You're Invited!

The Kings High School Bradford Media Center was renovated over the summer and has a new look and a new name! Please join us as we host a Ribbon Cutting and Open House for the new Bradford Learning Commons.

The new space for learning will be used by our KHS and KJH students and staff. It features breakout rooms, flexible seating, books, and a Makerspace.

This 21st-Century learning concept plays right into the District's new Strategic Plan of fostering relationships while being creative and innovative, as well as aligning to our new District tagline; Relate. Create. Innovate.

The entire community is invited. We hope you'll join us!



KME Celebrates Dot Day

Last Friday, Kings Mills Elementary celebrated International Dot Day, a global celebration of creativity, courage, and collaboration based on the book, *The Dot*, by Peter H. Reynolds.



The book is the story of a caring teacher who dares a doubting student to trust in her own abilities by being brave enough to "make her mark." What begins with a small dot on a piece of paper becomes a breakthrough in confidence and courage, igniting a journey of self-discovery and sharing, which has gone on to inspire countless children and adults around the globe.

KME Art Teacher, Katie Heagen read the book to the staff and gave them ways to connect Dot Day into their curriculum. Music Teacher, Matt Jenkins then taught the students the "<u>Dot Song</u>" with hand motions. Media Specialist, Carrie Cunningham read *The Dot* during library, and every student created a dot that represented themselves in Art class. The staff even created their own dots for the students to try and guess who made which dot.

Students and staff alike wore polka dots to celebrate the day. International Dot Day is celebrated every year in 169 countries.



Eagle Scout Completes Project at JFB

Kings High School Senior, A.J. Feldstein recently visited J.F. Burns Elementary to talk about his Eagle Scout project that he completed for J.F. Burns. His project of improving the school's kickball field included taking down and replacing fencing, repainting poles, creating a scoreboard for one side of the fence, and another board with the Kings logo and a plague.

His plaque reads " Dedicated to the teachers and administrators of Kings. Thank you for your passion and dedication."

A.J. also built an equipment box that stores chalk, bases, and kickballs. He talked to the fourth graders about his project and what it entailed, but also told them that it was a project that he envisioned doing since he was a third grader at JFB. A.J. is a Boy Scout with Troop 21.



Two Kings Students to Play with Cincinnati Symphony

Congratulations to Kings High School Junior, Mo Juenger and Sophomore Trey Hicks. Both students auditioned earlier this month and were chosen to play in the CSYO Philharmonic Orchestra. The Philharmonic is the most advanced youth ensemble offered by the Cincinnati Symphony. Mo will play Bass and Trey will play Bassoon. Their first concert is on November 12 at Walnut Hills High School at 7:00 p.m.

CIS Students Start New Business

The students in Mrs. Casseday's class at Columbia Intermediate School have

started a coffee delivery service for the staff. Each Friday, you will see the "Columbia Coffee Crew" with a student manager making their way around the building with coffee and hot chocolate.

With this business, the students practice important job skills such as communication, money skills, and organization, while making, delivering, and selling their refreshments.





KHS Spanish Classes Offer Greetings to Visitors

Last week if you visited Kings High School, you may have seen students creating art on the sidewalks of the two main entrances to the school. Jorge Gonzalez' Spanish classes have been working on greetings of arrival and departure in Spanish and to practice, they took to the sidewalks.

Greetings such as Hola, Adios, Buenos Dias, Hasta Luego and more were written to make us feel welcomed! Watch this Facebook LIVE video.

6th Grade Studying Architecture

The Columbia Intermediate School 6th grade is currently studying architecture and interior design in art class. As a part of the unit, they have been studying the works of America's most famous architect, Frank Lloyd Wright.

CIS 6th grader, Ben Ewing recently visited Fallingwater, a national historic house designed by Frank Lloyd Wright. (Pictured below right)

Students have been working on their "Dream Rooms," project where they design a room after they create a "wants" and "needs" list.

The Dream Room is a 3-D model drawn on one piece of paper.





Free and Reduced Lunch Opportunity

The Kings Food Service Department is a member of the National School Lunch Program. With this program, they offer a Free and Reduced Meal Program.



Free and Reduced-price lunches are available to students who qualify and meet the

eligibility guidelines. Students who qualified last school year automatically qualify for the first 30 days of the school year. However, a new application must be completed for the 2017-2018 school year within 30 days from the start of the school year for the child to continue the program.

In order to continue the program past Monday, October 2 for those currently on the program, the application is due by September 29. Applications may be obtained by contacting your child's school or you can also access a copy from the Kings Local School website at www.kingslocal.net or by clicking here.

Applications are accepted at any time during the school year for any student, however for those students on the program last year, in order to extend the program past Friday, September 29, 2017, without interruption, a new application needs to be completed.

Please contact Kings Food Service Director, Jennifer S. Arlinghaus R.D., L.D., at 513-398-8050 ext. 10027.



KHS NHS Inductees

Congratulations to the 70 Kings High School students who have been extended an invitation to join the National Honor Society.

Last week, current NHS members "tapped" the inductees by presenting them with a yellow rose while they were in class. In order to be inducted into the NHS, students must maintain a 3.85 GPA and submit an application for entry.

The newest inductees include: Anna-Claire Barker, Kate Barta, Elise Belanger, Gracie Bloomfield, Carolyn Bruns, Grace Bruns, Lakyn

Cefalu, Jason Cassio, Alice Coleman, Will Cook, Jen Cooper, Natalie Corradini, Ally Coughlin, Juliana Danko, Abby Dorsa, Matthew Gerstner, Gwyneth Gorley, Ian Gorley, Haley Guerin, Gabi Gurley, Nikki Handorf, Jordan Harkins, Abigail Helms, Amy Helms, Andrew Henderson, Halle Henn, Hunter Henn, Will Henn, Daniel Herbert, Avery Herd, Camryn Hoelle, Brooke Howard, Casey Jantzen, Nicholas Jelinek, Kennedy Hymer, Alex Kinkelaar, Jared Klaber, Justin Lehman, Kevin Lewis, Brenda Sanchez-Lumbreras, Madeline Reeves, Shelby Malburg, Mallory Marchal, Nico Melton, Caroline Mettey, Courtney Michalak, Bella Miller, Jeremy Mussari, Andrew Naughton, Dorothy, Nie, Ryan O'Connor, Tate Owens, Sari Purkiss, Jack Reagan, Cecilie Reich, Nick Rizzo, Kellyn Schroeder, Erin Schuster, Katey Schuster, Tristan Sprenger, Sydney Theiss, Gracie Tomas Lauren Voegele, Megan Wagner, Jessica Wright, Megan Yoder, Noah Young, Sophie Zaso, and Charles Zugaro.



FREE Flu Vaccination Clinic on 9/25

Don't forget! Health Heroes will be in the District on Monday, September 25 for their free Vaccination Clinic. Flu vaccinations will be given to students with a completed consent form. No student will receive a vaccine without consent.

Kings Local School District Partners with Lockland School District Food Service

Kings Local School District Food Service Department has partnered with the Lockland School District to provide food service for this school year. The Kings Local School Board and Lockland School Board entered into a contractual agreement to share food services. Kings Local School District will support and manage the operations of Lockland Food Service in compliance with state and federal guidelines.

This shared service agreement will give our District an opportunity for enhanced growth of not only the food service operations, but also for improvements within the District.



Lockland School District, as well as Kings School District is enrolled in the School

Breakfast and School Lunch Programs. Additionally, the Lockland School District is part of a federal program C.E.P. (Community Eligibility Provision) which is a program offered to high poverty areas that provides funding for meals to be served to enrolled students at no cost.

Kings Food Service Director, Jennifer Arlinghaus said, "As we look toward continued growth of our District, to strengthen the fiscal gateway of our future, the Food Service Department and the District alike will remain committed to providing quality service lending healthy meals to our students as we partner with Lockland School District."



Rumble for the Ribbon

On Friday, October 20, Kings and Loveland will come together for the annual Rumble for the Ribbon Football Game. This year's game will be hosted by Loveland. This annual matchup between Kings and Loveland has earned the honor of being the #1 Pink Ribbon Girls Friday Night Pink Game out of all the games hosted across Cincinnati and Dayton.

All monies raised at this event will be used by Pink Ribbon Girls to provide FREE direct services such as meals, house-cleaning, transportation, and peer support to families in our area battling breast and women's reproductive cancer.

Help us turn the RED SEA into a sea of PINK in honor of all who have been impacted by breast cancer by purchasing a Rumble for the Ribbon t-shirt. Every year a contest takes place between Kings and Loveland to see who sells the most shirts, and Kings is hoping to remain victorious!

<u>Please fill out this form</u> and return it to your students homeroom/team teacher or the Kings Athletic Office no later than Thursday, October 5. T-shirts will be delivered to students the week of 10/16. Shirts will be PINK and they are \$10 each.



Kings High School Homecoming Dance Information

The Kings High School Homecoming Dance will take place at KHS on Saturday, September 30. Doors will open at 7:45 p.m. and students

should arrive no later than 8:30 p.m.

Tickets will be sold during lunch throughout next week. Prices increase the closer to the dance. Volunteers are needed to chaperone. For more information and guest request forms check out the Homecoming Dance Packet.

Jay's Journey Fun-Raiser

Former Kings Coach, Jay Moore was diagnosed with Multiple Myeloma in June. He is in the fight of his life and his friends and family are asking the Kings Community to come together to support him at the "Journey Tourney" for Jay at the Kings Island Golf Center on Saturday, October, 21..







There will be a 12-hole Fun Golf Tourney, and for the non-golfers a Wine and Design Painting Party. Learn more about Jay's journey and how you can support him in this non-traditional "FUN-Raiser" by <u>clicking here</u>.

Are You on Social Media?

Keep up with everything Kings by following us on social media. We can't possibly report all of the great things happening in our weekly EBBN. We update our social media pages daily with exciting things that happen in and out of our classrooms!

We encourage you to follow us on <u>Facebook</u>, <u>Twitter</u> and <u>Instagram</u> to keep up with all of the great things that happen on a daily basis.

Don't forget to follow the Kings Athletic Department for team and score updates. Many of our school organizations have social media accounts, as well. Don't miss anything.

Connect with us TODAY!

CONNECT WITH US!









Have You Ordered Your Kings High School Yearbook Yet?

Do it before the price goes up! Don't miss out on the collection of memories a high school yearbook can provide. Order your KHS yearbook today. Cost is \$65 and prices go up on November 21!

Check Out Our Virtual Backpack

Looking for district events and activities for your child? Check out our Virtual Backpack!



Page 6

KINGS ATHLETICS NEWS



Check out Kings Athletics NEW website! You can find out schedule information, upcoming events, news about teams, and even get directions to away venues. Find us on Facebook!

<u>Click here</u> to access the Kings Athletics Webpage.

Check out this week's Knights Weekly!

The Athletic Department is now on YouTube. Subscribe today!

Don't miss this week's KHS Roundtable



Kings Volleyball Gives Back

On Monday, September 18, the Kings High School Volleyball Program hosted their annual Volley For A Cause Fundraiser. Every year, the team hosts a match and designates a charity to raise money in order to give back.

This year, junior player, Shelby Malburg selected Joseph House, a facility that provides mental health and addiction support to Veterans. Raffles, split the pot, and baked goods were for sale to raise money.

A poignant moment of the evening was when the head official, Marc Rosen, who is also a Veteran, sang the National Anthem. Representatives from Joseph House came to share some of their work and watch a thrilling 5 set match.

Despite the loss, everyone was a winner Monday night, especially Joseph House who, because of the players and parents' volunteer efforts, received a \$730 donation. For more information about Joseph House visit www.josephhouse.com.

Homecoming Parade

The annual Kings Homecoming Parade will take place on Friday, September 29 at 5:30 p.m. starting at KME and ending in the KJH Parking lot. All groups are welcome to walk in the parade. Anyone interested in participating will need to submit a permission slip and liability release.



For more information and to download forms click here.



22nd Annual Kings Homecoming 5K & Mile Fun Run

The 22nd Annual Kings Homecoming 5K & Mile Fun Run will take place on Wednesday, September 27, 2017 beginning 6:15 p.m. at Kings Stadium.

The race is a flat 3.1 course through Kings Mills and returns to the Kings Stadium. Race Day registration will begin at 5:30 p.m. Click here for the entry form and more information.

KFB Service Award

Congratulations to Kings Athletics Assistant, Chrissy Johnson who received the Kings Football Service Award on Friday, September 8.

An annual tradition for many years before each home football game, Coach Andy Olds and the Kings Football Knights present a plaque to someone who has made a difference to the Kings Football Program.

Johnson was presented with the plaque in front of the entire Kings Football Team and district administrators.

Coach Olds said, "Your genuine concern for student athletes in our school is undeniably your passion and your priority and it is on full display 24-7."



Dance Team 101 Class



The Kings High School Dance Team is offering weekly instruction on a variety of dance skills and styles for 5th and 6th grade girls. The class is instructed by KHS/KJH Dance Team Head Coach, Deborah Smith and assisted by members of the KHS Dance Team.

Classes are first come, first served and will be held on Thursdays from October 12-February 22 from 6:45-8:00 p.m. in the CIS Cafeteria. Participants will perform at the KHS Dance Team Spring Show on February 25 at 2:00 p.m.

Registration is Thursday, September 28 from 7:00-8:30 p.m. in the Columbia Intermediate School Cafeteria. For more information and registration form <u>click here</u>.

Kings Soccer's Successful Fundraiser

On Sunday, September 17, 2017, the Kings Soccer Program hosted their Annual Corn Hole Tournament. The tournament is a joint fundraising event between the Men's and Women's Soccer Programs that promotes coming together as a soccer program and enjoying a day of community spirit.



Over 125 teams participated in tournament play for cash and gift card prizes. There were on-going corn hole challenges throughout the day like the long toss that showcased the skills of many participants. DJ Brian Mount kept things rocking with great music all day long.

Kings Athletics Seeking Nominations for Athletic Hall of Fame

The Kings Athletic Department is still seeking nominations for their Athletic Hall of Fame. If you would like to nominate a Kings graduate for the athletic hall of fame, send your <u>Athletic Hall of Fame Nomination Form</u> to the Kings Athletic Department by November 1, 2017. The next Athletic Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony will be held in the Spring of 2018.

Order your HOCO flowers via **CB Flower Fundraiser** and % of proceeds donated to Kings High School.

Easy Order, Beautiful Flowers, Convenient Pickup for Students & Parents

Homecoming KINGS KNIGHTS Fundraiser

"Corsage & Boutonniere SALE!"

ORDER	K.H.S.: During Lunch 9/21/17, 9/26/17 or 9/27/17
	Online: www.cbflowerfundraiser.com
	Call: 513-288-7230
PAY	\$22.00 Corsage \$12.00 Boutonniere (Credit Card, Cash or Check)
PICK UP	K.H.S. After school 9/29/17 or K.H.S. 9/30/17 (9:00-11:30 AM)





September 23 10am – 4pm KINGS HIGH SCHOOL



The KHS Dance Team is raising money for their season and National Competition in Orlando, FL.

WHAT: Take a 5 MINUTE test-drive and Ford

will donate \$20 per drive to KHS Dance.

WHEN: Saturday, September 23, 10am - 4pm

WHERE: Kings High School

5500 Columbia Rd, Mason, OH 45040









KHS Dance Team will also be collecting donations for the troops serving overseas.

Please see the Yellow Ribbon Support Center website for the complete list of needs.



www.yellowribbonsupport.org

3rd Annual Kaylyn Daumeyer Golf Benefit

The Kaylyn Daumeyer Memorial Fund Golf Benefit will take place on Saturday, October 21 at 1:30 p.m. at Belwood Country Club. Cost is \$100 per player which includes 18 holes of golf with cart, dinner and a gift bag. All money generated supports the Kings Local School District Performing Arts Programs. Registrations are due by September 30.

For more information and registration form <u>click here</u>.



Kings T&F/CC Programs BEEF RAFFLE 4 Winners - Quarter of Beef leach

From Goldie Beef (937) 728-9909 & avidson Meat Processing (513) 897-2971 Diewing Held: Friday October 13, 2017 Wither need not be present to win

Kings Cross Country and Track & Field Beef Fundraiser

There's still time to purchase a ticket for the Kings Cross Country and Track & Field Beef Raffle.

Four winners will receive a quarter of beef each. The first ticket drawn on October 13 will win a quarter of beef AND a 5.0 cubic foot Idylis Chest Freezer donated on behalf of Lowe's!

Tickets are \$5 each or 6 for \$25 and can be obtained from any cross country and track & field athlete. Watch for sales at the home football games, as well!

Find out more about the Kings Cross Country/Track & Field Beef Fundraiser.



Support Kings Women's Lacrosse

Show your school spirit and support the Kings High School Lady Laxers with a driveway painted "K" logo!

The KHS Women's Lacrosse Team will visit and paint in your desired location. It's a great way to show how #KingsStrong you are and support the Lady Lax team.

The logo is 16x15 inches and is painted with Sherwin-Williams a-100 flat paint. The cost is \$20.

There are two ways to order— Signup and pay at tonight's home football game or send a check and information to:

Brian Schuckman, 1240 Ascot Dr., Maineville, OH 45039. Please include name, address, neighborhood or subdivision, phone number, quantity of logos. Please make checks payable to KABC.



Page 10

Kings Local School District

1797 King Ave. PO Box 910 Kings Mills , Ohio 45034

Dawn Gould Community Relations Coordinator Phone: 513.398.8050 ext. 10014 Fax: 513.229.7590 E-mail: dgould@kingslocal.net

www.kingslocal.net

Kings is on Facebook!
Find us at: http://
www.facebook.com/
KingsLocalSchoolDistrict

facebook

Find us on Twitter:

@Kings_Schools





Don't forget to mention the "Bigger Smiles, Better Schools" program at Agenter Orthodontics and your school will receive \$50!







Díd you know that many of our schools and their PTO's have social media pages? Click on the icons below to take you to their pages!













Awarded by the Ohio State Board of Education











September 22, 2017

Page 11